
 

 

Colorado Supreme Court Rules of Juvenile Procedure Committee 

Minutes of April 23, 2021 

 

 

I.  Call to Order 

The Rules of Juvenile Procedure Committee came to order around 9 AM via 

videoconference.  Members present or excused from the meeting were: 

 

Name Present Excused 

Judge Craig Welling, Chair X  

Judge (Ret.) Karen Ashby, Chair    X 

David P. Ayraud  X  

Jennifer Conn X  

Sheri Danz X  

Traci Engdol-Fruhwirth X  

Judge David Furman   X 

Melanie Jordan X  

Ruchi Kapoor   X 

Peg Long X  

Judge Ann Meinster   X 

Chief Judge Mick O’Hara  X 

Trent Palmer  X 

Professor Colene Robinson   X 

Magistrate Fran Simonet  X 

Judge Traci Slade  X  

John Thirkell X  

Pam Wakefield X  

Abby Young X  

   

Non-voting Participants    

Justice Richard Gabriel, Liaison  X  

Terri Morrison     X  

J.J. Wallace X   
  

   

Meeting Materials: 

(1) Draft minutes from 2.5.2021 meeting 

 

II. Chair’s Report 

a. The 2/5/2021 meeting minutes were approved without amendment.  



 

 

 

b. New Member Welcome-Abby Young 

The chair recognized a new committee member Abby Young, Clerk of Court for 

Denver Juvenile, who introduced herself.  Current committee members then 

introduced themselves. 

  

III. Old Business 

a. Rule Proposal from Access to Justice Committee re Interlocutory Appeal 

Advisement 

Committee members who were able to stay on after the meeting discussed a 

potential advisement rule.  

   

b. Proposed ICWA Rules 

 Justice Gabriel, John Thirkell, and J.J. Wallace, who are all involved in the ICWA 

rules effort with CIP, gave a brief update on the progress of the ICWA rules.   The 

group is being very thorough and making progress 

 

c.  Committee membership makeup 

Members suggested names of delinquency stakeholders who would be good 

additions to the committee.  J.J. Wallace will compile a list of the names with 

emails and the chair will reach out to those individuals to gauge interest. 

 

d. Pending Reorganization of Article 2, Title 19 

Sheri Danz related that the bill appears to be proceeding smoothly through the 

legislature and that it should be headed to the governor fairly soon.  The chair 

suggested forming a group to go over the bill to see if it impacts any rules.  Sheri 

suggested that the formation of the group wait until after we add delinquency 

stakeholders. 

 

IV. New Business 

NONE 

 

V. Adjourn 

Next meeting, June 11, 2021 at 9 AM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

J.J. Wallace 

Staff Attorney, Colorado Supreme Court 


